

2016



WATER WHEELS

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on October 13, 2015. Cindy Croxton informed Council Chris Johnson with Carr, Riggs & Ingram advised there is a new requirement for this year's audit. The Town must have an Information Technology Policies Manual (ITPM) to be included in our current Policies & Procedures Manual. The ITPM was created, motioned and passed.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on November 10, 2015. The 2014/2015 Amended Budget was motioned and passed.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on December 8, 2015. Resolution No. 2015-05 revising the Water and Garbage rates was read and passed.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

New beginnings, fresh starts, reaffirmations of love and promises for a brighter future all come to mind as we ring in a New Year. I hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and wish you a Happy, Healthy New Year!!



In Memory of James M. Wilson

Two Tired eyes are sleeping, Two willing hands are still, For one who suffered far too much Is resting in God's will. Looking back with fondest memories, On winding paths we roamed, We cherish the years spent with you Until God called you home.



WATER CONSERVATION

Insulate your water pipes

It is easy and inexpensive to insulate your water pipes with pre-slit foam pipe insulation. This will keep them from freezing and bursting in the winter months. You' will also get hot water faster and avoid wasting water while it heats up.

SAFETY

Please be aware of your surroundings and let's look out for each other. In today's world it is unfortunate, but a fact, crime has reached even small, rural towns like ours.

NEWS SPLASH

As stated in a previous letter mailed to each of you, effective January 1, 2016, the base rate for the water & garbage will be \$30.00. This is a total of \$1.50 increase.

<u>REMINDER</u>

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

<u>GREETINGS</u>

We welcome these people to our town!

Mary Land Deronada Spencer Willie Jewell Eutsey

SYMPATHY

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

Bill Thomas
James Wilson
Mrs. Howard McDonald



Animals <u>must</u> be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town.

This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

TIDBITS

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

TRASH FACILITY

Beginning October 1, 2014 the Sway Car/Roll Back will ONLY be open the 1st & 3rd Saturday of every month. The remainder of the facility will continue to be open every Tuesday & Saturday from 7:30 – 4:30.

If you choose to burn limbs and leaves on your property, please do not leave it (or any fire) unattended.

Please remember: YOU CAN NOT BURN HOUSEHOLD TRASH ON YOUR PROPERTY.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Friday, January 1st for New Year's Day. Monday, January 18th for Martin Luther King Jr. Day.

WATER LEAKS

- ~ Christmas is a tonic for our souls. It moves us to think of others rather than of ourselves. It directs our thoughts to giving.
- ~ There can be no happiness if the things we believe in are different from the things we do.

~ We make a living by what we get but we make a life by what we give.

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton Town Clerk

Beth Beutler
Deputy Clerk____

